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The San Antonio Jaguar Club’s  May-June 2021 issue of the Jagged Edge is in memory of a 
very special member of our Club, Caroline (Carol) Sullivan. See page 5 for Carol’s obituary. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A donation to The Rotary Foundation has been made by the San Antonio    

Jaguar Club in memory of Caroline Sullivan. 

Gifts to The Rotary Foundation sustain vital programs which alleviate        

human suffering, foster greater cultural understanding, and eradicate polio 

worldwide. 
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May brings a return to in person meetings for the first time in 14 months!!  ZOOM meetings were getting tedious, 

with myself and others having technical problems with our internet service at an inopportune moment.  For now, 

we are going to continue to have our meetings at The Barn Door Restaurant, and 19 of us showed up at the May 

meeting.  As they give us meeting rooms with TV’s in them, we are going to return to having presentations month-

ly about various Jaguar or SAJC related subjects.  This month, everyone just wanted to catch up and visit.  Next 

month, the slideshow will be about the 2007 trip several of us made to Indianapolis for the equivalent to what is 

now known as the International Jaguar Festival, then known as the JCNA Challenge Championship.  Photos of the 

Indianapolis Motor Speedway Museum, and the other JCNA related events, will make up most of it.  Since we were 

going to do that event here in 2009, we went to see how they did it, and that certainly helped.   Vaccines work, 

and I encourage everyone to get vaccinated, especially if they come to our meetings.  

Our 32nd Rallye to Luckenbach will be held on May 15th, with $20/car registration beginning at 11AM at Rudy’s 

Country Store and BBQ in Leon Springs on IH10 West.  First car of a 100 mile, 3 hour Time Speed Distance JCNA 

Class T2 rally ending in Luckenbach, will begin at 12:31PM.  Check sajaguarclub.org the morning of the event if 

there is any threat of inclement weather, as we can postpone to May 22nd in that event.     

The Annual General Meeting of the Jaguar Clubs of North America was scheduled for late March, but was in doubt 

still in February.  It is now being held the last weekend of August in Columbia, SC, which is the location of the Cov-

entry Foundation archives and nascent museum.  Having seen Jaguar Journal articles and Coventry Foundation 

Facebook posts about donations to the museum of cars and much more, there might be a lot available to see.    

Just what the Coventry Foundation is, and why it is separate from Jaguar Clubs of North America has been dis-

cussed in Jaguar Journal back when the Coventry Foundation was created, but it bears repeating as it can be con-

fusing.  In short, tax laws for non-profit organizations drove JCNA to tell members that wanted to create a museum 

to establish The Coventry Foundation.  Legally, they have to be two separate organizations, if donors to a museum 

want to be able to take a tax deduction for their donation.   There are other aspects, but this is the principal driver.   

Catching up on magazines which came in during some home improvement projects has informed me of even more 

global auto industry regulatory changes, coming in the cause of reduced carbon emissions.  The impact to Jaguar 

Land Rover by proposed changes to emissions laws in the European Union would be beyond substantial.  No 

doubt, they are at the root of the JLR decision to be all electric by the 2025 Model Year.  By setting a tax on the 

manufacturer based on average CO2 emissions per mile of all vehicles sold in the EU, electric cars are the only way 

to avoid being priced out of the market.  The bar napkin tabulation based on 2019 sales volume in the EU and the 

average CO2 emission versus the allowable limit, results in what could have been a 600M Euro total fine for just 

that model year, about 1600 Euros per car.  Now, they sell 5 Land Rovers for every Jaguar, but they are sharing 

drivetrains, so corporate decision making will be driven by the whole pie.   They can’t afford to lose that share of 

the EU market due to regulatory costs, without it impacting cost of sales globally.   
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32nd Annual Luckenbach Rallye—Sat., May 15, 2021 (rain date: May 22nd) 
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Caroline (Carol) Sullivan’s Obituary—August 15, 1947—March 29, 2021 

The SAJC is very saddened to 

hear that one of our own, Car-

oline (Carol), wife of John Sul-

livan, passed away the end of 

March, 2021. Our sincerest 

sympathy go to Carol’s family. 

She was such a wonderful, 

giving person and we will 

miss her dearly. 
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SAJC Membership Application Form   

Name: 

Current address: 

City: State: ZIP Code: 

Home Phone: Work Phone:  

Cell Phone: E-mail: 

Occupation (yours): 

Occupation (theirs): 

information for joint membership 

Name of person who participates in events with you under your JCNA number: 

vehicle Information (attach additional sheets as necessary) 

Model: Body Style: Color: 

Model: Body Style: Color: 

Model: Body Style: Color: 

optional  information 

Activities you would like the club to include: 

  

Best Day of the Week for Activities for you: 

Comments: 

  

sajc dues 

Note:  Dues for new members and renewals for 2021 are $75.00 per year. Memberships run 
by  calendar year and must be renewed effective January 1st.  Membership includes affiliation 
with the Jaguar Clubs of North America, Inc., a subscription to the bi-monthly Jaguar Journal 
published and mailed by that organization as well as featured online at JCNA.com, assistance 
from the JCNA Tech Line, and a bi-monthly issue of The Jagged Edge, the San Antonio Jaguar 
Club newsletter. 

**For your convenience, we have 2 options for new, renewing or updating your mem-
bership. Simply send a check c/o Robert Clemons, Treasurer, 15612 Rhodius Lane,    
Selma, TX 78154 or go on the SAJC webpage at www.sajaguarclub.info.  Please make 
your check out to SAJC.  Thank you! 
 

Signature of applicant: Date: 
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Gist of 2021 Keels and Wheels Event by SAJC Member, Ken James 

I was invited to Keels & Wheels last year but the show was can-
celled because of the virus. I didn’t know if I would get a second 
invitation but did for 2021.  I worked on my 1962 XK120 for weeks 
and was all ready.  Loaded the car up and Kathy and I took off for 
Houston/Kemah Texas on Thursday only to run into rain about 
halfway there (300 miles.) Didn’t stop for three days. Saturday 
morning was the last possible time to pull the car out of the trail-
er and decided to left her there, nice and dry. But I’m in the cata-
log even though I was a no-show. Sill had a great time with 
WADE AND Jeannie Smith and Archie and Patsy Wolhfart. Ate too 
much seafood and it was all good.  Packed up Sunday morning in 
the rain and came home.    That’s my weekend, how was yours? 
  

Ken James 
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Rally Del Golfo al Pacifico / Rally Acapulco—September 2021 
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Back to the Barn Door for In-Persons Monthly Meeting—May 4, 2021 

Brian sent out an email reminder letting everyone 

know that the SAJC would be having its first in-

person monthly meeting on Tuesday, May 4, 2021, 

beginning at 6:30 pm.  We went back to the Barn 

Door where we had our last meeting in March 2020 

due to what we once called “Coronavirus” located 

at  8400 N. New Braunfels Ave. Can you believe 

that??  

Brian also mentioned  that many of us are actually 

fully vaccinated, and we will be maintaining safety 

protocols , etc.  It would be great to see each other 

in person, and while we made the reservation for a 

separate room which is presently for 15 people as 

that is what we usually had before the pandem-

ic.  Brian asked those planning on attending to con-

tact him in advance so he wouldn’t run way over 

the headcount.  

There were 19 people present, including two new 

members, Robert Rodriguez and Tabitha Schilling.  

I spotted a few members on right including Janet Martin, Bill Davis, John Sullivan, Eddie & Dora 

Garcia and Gabriel & Terri at the front table and Ginnette Ramirez, Mark Kay & Roger Wilkie, 

and Robert Clemons at other table. The remaining are new members...with a total of 19. 
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SAJC Monthly Meeting Minutes for April 6, 2021  
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SAJC Monthly Meeting Minutes for April 6, 2021  
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VICTOR’S 
Service Center, Inc. 

specializing in 

JAGUAR 
and Mercedes Benz 

CELEBRATING OVER 34 YEARS!! 

• Repairs for all years and models including Ferrari, Bentley,       
Mercedes-Benz, Range Rover, Land Rover and much more. 

• Upgrades of components for latest technology/performance 
• Extended Warranty Services for most providers 

413 West Olmos Dr., San Antonio, Texas 78212 
(210) 737-1778 or e-mail:  vicjag@aol.com 

Victor’s 1971 XKE Series 3-6 liter Coupe aka “Chewy” Victor’s yellow 1971 XJ6 aka “Grandma” 
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Please note:  Our Club’s website  is http://www.sajaguarclub.info.  
If you have a story or have photos you would like to add from an 
existing event on our Club Photo Gallery, please contact or email 
Brian Blackwell and he will get it uploaded. 
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

The officers, directors, and members of 
the San Antonio Jaguar Club would like to 
introduce and welcome our newest mem-
ber to our Club: 

NEW MEMBERS 
 

Selena Aleman 

GOAL/OBJECTIVE 

The goal of The Jagged Edge is to help keep local 
members of the San Antonio Jaguar Club, Inc. (SAJC) 
and national members of the Jaguar Cars of North 
America (JCNA) informed on current events relating 
to Jaguars (the automobile with the finest and most 
distinguished background in automotive history). 

NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING  

  YEARLY RATES 

 

 

 

Classified ads regarding the sale of a Jaguar in the 
monthly newsletter are free to San Antonio Jaguar 
Club members. 
 

Yearly Membership fees for new members and renew-
als for 2021 are $75.00, which includes a copy of the 
SAJC’s bi-monthly newsletter, The Jagged Edge, and 
affiliation with the Jaguar Clubs of North America, and 
a bi-monthly subscription to the Jaguar Journal. 

SAN ANTONIO JAGUAR CLUB 
2021 OFFICERS 

 

PRESIDENT:                   BRIAN  BLACKWELL  
                                         (210) 255-0361  

VP for CONCOURS:      GABRIEL RENERO  
                                         (210) 216-3121 

SECRETARY:                   BRIAN BLACKWELL    
                                         (210) 255-0361  

TREASURER:                  ROBERT CLEMONS  
                                         (210) 872-9846 

2021 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

BILL DAVIS 
EDWARD GARCIA 
VICTOR D’SOUZA 

DON SNYDER 

PLEASE SUPPORT 

The Jagged Edge Advertisers 
 

Jaguar Boerne 
Moss Motors Ltd 
SNG Barratt USA 

Victor’s Service Center 
Welsh Enterprises Inc. 

  

Business Card       $     55.00 
Quarter Page       $   110.00 
Half Page               $   175.00 
Full Page                $   300.00 

DISCLAIMER 

Opinions expressed in this publication are those     
of the editor and correspondents and do not 
necessarily reflect the views or policies of the San 
Antonio Jaguar Club, Inc.  Neither The Jagged Edge 
nor the SAJC is responsible for statements  or 
claims made by advertisers. 

Remember…Please send in your articles and tech tips.  If you are buying 
or selling a Jaguar, please let us know.  We can be reached at the follow-
ing phone #’s or by e-mail: Fran Curran, Editor of the Jagged Edge (210) 
508-5572; fscurran@aol.com;   Robert Clemons, Co-Editor of the Jagged 
Edge (210) 872-9846;  rclemons78109@yahoo.com 

NEWSLETTER CONTACTS & GENERAL INFO 
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PLEASE SUPPORT 

The Jagged Edge Advertisers 
 

Jaguar Boerne 
Moss Motors Ltd 
SNG Barratt USA 

Victor’s Service Center 
Welsh Enterprises Inc. 

  

mailto:rclemons78109@yahoo.com


 

 

SAJC Monthly Meeting 

Tuesday, May 4, 2021 
 SAJC Meetings re-start at the 

Barn Door Restaurant 
8400 North New Braunfels Avenue, 78209 (210) 824-0116  

  
Tuesday, June 1, 2021 

Barn Door Restaurant 
                              8400 North New Braunfels Avenue, 78209 (210) 824-0116 

 

From:  

San Antonio Jaguar Club, Inc. 

13510 Maple Brook Dr. 

San Antonio, TX 78232 

 

 
 
If life’s lessons could be reduced to 
single sentences, there would be 
no  need for fiction.-Scott Turow, 
author and lawyer (April 12, 1949) 

NEWSLETTER QUOTE 

To:  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
To all SAJC members having a birthday 

in May–June. We want to send you best 

wishes for a very Happy Birthday! Fran, 

Newsletter Editor & Robert  Clemons, 

Co-Editor 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

 

 

 

Cover Page:  ‘\ 

“Special Edition”  In Memory 

of Caroline (Carol) Sullivan 

who passed away on March 

29, 2021. 
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